MAYFIELD DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT FOR THE 2016 AGM
[bookmark: _GoBack]This has been my third year as your Chairman. I have enjoyed the role very much and hope that you will re-elect me for a further year. I would like to thank all the Committee members for their hard work and support during the year. I am pleased that all Committee members are standing for re-election at this year’s AGM.
At the 2015 AGM, a new Constitution was tabled and accepted in draft form by the Membership. Some minor corrections and amendments have been received and incorporated, where appropriate. The only significant change has been to separate the Schedule of Disciplinary Procedures into an independent document. The AGM will be asked to approve the formal issue of these documents.

Thanks mainly to Roger Morton and David Norman, we have modernised the look and updated the operation of the MDBC website. Derek Ash and David Norman have managed and operated the Bridgemate system and Tim Cook has similarly looked after the Duplimate service.

Although the hosting system has not operated without some hiccups, this year, it is our intention to continue with it. Ann Madden and Jacky Russell Smith need your support to make this facility for existing members and for visitors to be effective.

As well as the normal programme of events, we held our fourth Open Swiss Pairs evening in October and also held a special Guest Night in September. These events were well attended and successful. We hold these events to advertise Mayfield and hope to attract new members. Of course, we believe they are also interesting alternatives to existing members and we invite your feedback.

Unfortunately, in the weeks leading up to the New Year, we suffered some disruption due to the refurbishment of St. John’s Hall and also the vigil for the late Father Martin. I thank you for your patience. Some improvements have been made to the heating in the Hall and now we sometimes hear “It’s too hot!!” rather than “It’s too cold!!”. The Committee is aware that some of our tables are in poor condition and we are slowly replacing them or repairing, where possible. I understand not everyone likes the new chairs although their storage is a lot more efficient.

Enjoy your bridge!
Adrian Patrick
